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ME. ELATER: Not reguired.

M5. EEARNEY: Okav.

Hheo cirries the liability of injury 1if
there's injury around or from the cell tower.

ME. SLATER: Na one.

(Audience ocutburst.)

M5 . EEAEBRNEY: No'oné? Wait, what? I'm
EorryT Sorry, I can't hear this side. Sa I'm
hearing whatever I''m hearing.

MER. SLATER: The owner has to --

ME. VELTRI: There's a —-- there should
be a lesase --

MR. SLATER: Yaeah.

ME. VELTRI: —-- hbetwesan thé ﬁigh schooi
and them. And there should be a preoevision of
insurance on that.

Also ouy ordinance has some insurance
regquirements.

| M5, EEAEBRNEY: S0 at some point iz the
community golng to get clardity if it's Lakeland or

T-Mohile or Maobilitie aor whatever the name is,

forgive me 1f I have the incorrect name.

ME. MEESE: Depends on what party isa
negligent, but, in general, the maintenance of Che

tower weuld be Mobkilitie's caoncern.
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ME. KEARNETY: Okay.

Alsa, T want to make sure I heard
carrectly, did I hear you say there were nine
antennas that were attached when you z2pcke about the
debhri=z falling and the encloasure?

ME. MEESE: There's nine antennas at
the top of the facility.

M5, KEARNEY: Bg ~- 50 this is keing
built.

MR. MEEZSE: At 115 foot.

MZI. EEARNEY: Nine antennas, okay?
Thank wyou.

ME. MEESE: Three on esach, three éides,

M5, EEABNEY: Oy wey. Okay.

Bew long is this constructicon golng ta
take if it goe= up?

ME. MEESE: Tany, can you answer Lthat
question?

ME. SULRLTIERTI: Three to six menths.

ME. EKEARWEY: Three to six maonths?

Iz that going to khe during school houxrs
and the menths of school?

ME. MEERSE: I'm not sure if that's
really been determined yet.

M%. EEARNEY: Buehler, Bushler, you
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know, well, because it's important, you know, yeah,
right now we'wve got kids that are going to be going
into midterms. You know, we —-- if it's three months
or three to six, did I hear you correctly? I'm
socrry, S1ir. Okay.

Yeah, you'we got events. And you'wve
got people coming in and so, ¥you know, that's
something te.—— to consider. It's something that's
important.

2nd then I would be if -- correct me if
I'm wrong, please, I'm gecing by whét ny notes are on,
the aﬁtmrney said that they're -- if I;m caorrect,
that there's a law that says that any carrier can or
-— zan or will use it, can just add footage onto the
tower.

S0 they den't hawve to_~~ they don't
have to come wefore anybody, they can Jjust build on
it, correct?

Am T understanding that coxrectlyf

ME. MEESE: There's a -- there's a
state and a federal law that reguire -- that allows
for an increase in the tower height up to 20 feet
betwéen antenna array.

MS. KEARRNEY: Okay. S0 if --~ if they

decide to -- so let's just —-
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1 | CH#IﬁMHN FOULON: What'é the maximam -—- :!
. _ !
2 : MR. MEESE: Twenty feet. A
3 CHATRMAN FOULON: -- that they could go? Ef
4 ME. MEESE: Twenty feet. f
5 M5. REARNEY: That'a what my guestion ;
& was golng to be. ?
7 CHATRMAN FOULON: An additional éé
Bl 20 feet. E?
9 M5. EKERRNEY: What's the max that that ??
10 | tower can he? g;
11 ME. MEESE: Twenty feet between the :
_12 antenna array.
13 M5. KEARNEY: Okay. 5o if T -- so if a

i4 different carrier builds ap 20 feeit, right, and they
15 put an antenna up there, is the next build, say, oh,
i | 20.feet up from that. And then 20 feet up from that.

17 ME. MEEEZE: Na.

16 _ M5, EERRMEY: So it's a maz total
1% 20 fest up.

20 MR, MEEESE: Twenty -- listen to what

21 I'm saying, hecause -- E
22 M5, EEARWEY: I - - I —-- i*
23 ifimultanecus Speaking.) h
24 . ME. MEESE: -—- noa, because —-- becaunze —= |

25 M3. EEAERNEY: -— I understand --
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ME. MEESE: Because I =say szomething and
it's repeated wrong here. We just —--
M2, EEAERNET: Well, that's —-- and

that's why IT'm asking —--
ME. MEEZE: That's why I'm Crying to

tell you —-

MZ., EEAREHNEY: -= but please don't tell

me I'm not liatening.

ME. MEESE: I'm trying to be wvery
precise.

M5. KERRNEY: And I'm trying to be
polite,.

[Laughter.)

ME. MEEZE: Twenty -- 20 feet hetween

antenna array.
ME. EEABRNEY: Okay.
ME. MERSE: Top of the approved
antenna, bottom of any future antenna, 20 feaeast --
M5. EEABNEY: Okay.
ME. MEESE: —-- can he --
M5. EEARNEY: 5o if —--
ME. MEESE: —-- under federal law --
M5. EEARNEY: Uh-huh.
ME. MEESE: -- an automatic extension.

CHATREMAN PFOULON: Eight.




14

11

1z

13

14

15

1

17

18

148

20

21

22

23

24

25

148

M5. EEAEBNEY: S50 if that extension goes

ME. MEEZE: It does —-- if that
extension goes up, there i; no automatic extension
above that, that is it.

M5. ERARNETY: S50 it is a singular
gextension akove the array?

ME. MEESE: Any further extension would
require a wariance --

M5, EKEARHEY: 0Okay.

ME. MEESE: ——- froem the zoning baoard
actually for a height wariance.

MZ. EEARNEY: 211 right.

Remember.thatI zoning hoard.

ME. SLATER: We're at 95 sn y@u're
talking 20 --.

M5, EERRNETY: I'Mm soarry? IT'm naot
trying ta be --

| ME. SLATER: Right?

MS. EEARNEY: I'm trying teo ga -- I'm
trying.

MALE AODIENCE MEMBEER: " It'= l20-foot
tower add another 20 feet.

CHAETEMAN FOULON: WMo, he says 1t's 20
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MALE AUDIENCZE MEMBER: He's not --

vau're -—-

MP. SLATEE: The array, an array 1as &an
radiating —-

MALE RUDIEXNCE MEMEEER: The tower goes
M5, EEABRWNEY: I"d like to reclaim my
THE CCOUORT REFORTEER: I'm soerry, one at
M5. KEARNEY: 1'd like to reclaim my

CHHIRMAN FOOLOW: ¥Y¥es, one person at =z

M5, EEARNEY: Thanks.

CHATRMAN FOULON: I mean, we do hawve a

stenographer here who needs to get —-

antenna ——

two flags,

nod,

okay?

ME. SLATEER: kRight, the arxray is the

ME_. MEESE: Correct,

ME. SLATEFR: -—- around the structure —-
ME_. MEESE: Correct.

ME. SLATEPR: -- triangular base with

three flzas on each side giving y¥ou an

R B
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M5, EEARNEY: Okay.

ME. SLATER: And you're at 25 feet,

devices are what?

ME. MEESE: Mo, we're at —-- no, no,
no.

ME. SLATEER: ¥You said 25h.

ME. MEEZE: MNa. Mo, we'te at 115
centerline.

ME. ZLATER: So 115. Okay. Sa yau
g0 up 20 more.

ME. MEESE: Center 115.

MR. SLATER: -— 8548 yéu can go ta 135
abowe the array.

MR. MEESE: Moo

Top of the approwved antenna. He're

143

the

neo,

Carn

at’

115 gcenterline of antenna, that's not the top of the

antenna.

CHATRMAN FOULOM: Eight.

ME. MEESE: That's the centerline.

Teny can =zay how big the antenna is,
they're probably 4 feer, Let's =zay they'ze 4-foot
antennas, centerline would make that 2 feet to the
top, 20 feet to the bottom -—-

MER. SLATER: Of the nexzt --

ME. MEESE: ~~- of the next antenna.
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ME. SLATER: Tes., A1l right. So —--

ME. MEESE: It's very complicated.

ME. SLATER; Tt's neot complicated.

ME. MEESE: The FCC just gcame ouft with
year agdo in terms of defining that, because
the --

ME. SLATER: 5o in the centerline term,
-- you're at -- where i3 the -- your array
the top point of the array, at what height?

ME. CRILLY: Well, there was teztimony

{Simultanesus Speaking.)

ME. SLATER: It's 85, right?

¥E. CEILLY: —= of 10 feet --

ME. SLATER: You're testimony was --
ME. CRILLY: -—- iz 145 --

M5. EEARNEY: They're playing ping

ME. CRILLY: -- approximately, right?

MR. SLATER: Right, 95. Right? I'm
to give thesze people an idea.

It"s %5 -+

ME. MEESE: No.

ME. SLATER: -- you sald you wers goling

to be at, right?
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ME. MEESE: Hao, no, no.

M3. KEEARNETY: If I may, I'm a teacher.
We could -- we could seolwvwe this with just é picture
and some diagrams.

(Laughter.)

ME. MEESE: What --

M5. KEARNEY: Seriou=sly. I'm not

trying to be rude, but serisusly —-

CRATRMAN FOULON: Khat's the centerline
f the antenna?

MS. EEAENEY: -- I teach my students, we
can draw a picture.

CHATEMAN FOQULQN: It's 11%, I thought
it was BE.

{Audience outbhurst.)

ME. MEESE: I'm trying to be wery
precize and I'm trfing to giwve you what T believe to
Ee the absalute correct answer, 115 centerline.

CHATEMAN FOUOLON: Okay.

ME. MEESE: That would be 117 to the
top, assuming it's a 4-foot antenna --

ME. SLATEE: Exactly.

ME. MEESE: -= 117, 20 feet to the
bottom of the next, assuming that's anather 4-foot

antenna —-—
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1 MR. SLATER: Yes.
2 : ME. MEESE: -- put 4 feet on top of

3 that.

4 ME. SLATER: Yes.

5 And you're going to need a mast above

G the array and then your lightning raod.

7 CHAIRMAN FOOLON: Okay, ma'am, Jo

g ahead, continue. i
o M5, EEARHEY: 5o I guessz —- 5o I guess |
10 what my guestion is, to get away from the muddle of

11 thisg, is then what would bhe the mazimum height,

12 including that lovely lightning roed at the top, what

1z wounld be the mazimom height that this tower could be

14 built to including that lightninag raod?

15 FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: That‘ﬁ an_good
la gquestion.

17 . [Launghter.)

18 M2, KEARMEY: I mean, that'as easy. I'm
15 trying —- I'm not trying to be a jerk hera. T'm

a0 really tryving fo unnderstand.

21 CHATREMAN FOULOM:.._ . Right, that's what
22 we're trying to get at.

23 MS..KEERNEY: Tas.

24 [Audignce outhursat_ )

25 CHATRMAN FOULON: What's.the maximum
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1 height, the absoclute maximum?
2 " ME. KEARWEY: The absolute maximum that
3 this could go, that's all I'm asking.
4 FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Op ta
5 200 feet,
o ME. MEESE: I''m going to say —-- I'm
7 going to say, plus or minpus, 141 feet. i?
2 3 M5, KEARNEY; Including that —-- that ?
g lovely. .. é
10 ME. MEESE: Flus or minus 141, assuming ?
11 we're talking 4d-foot antennas.
1z CHATEMAN FOULON: Eight.
13 M5. KEARNEY: One-=-forty-one. Okay.
14 _ MR. CRILLY: And is that inclusive of
15 | "the lightning rod?
14 . CHATEMAN FOULON: Yeah.
17 MER. SLATER: Hao.
14 ME. MEESE: Well, it's interesting, the _
12 way -—- the way it works is frem antenna Lo antenna,
20| the lightning rod, would either have to come off or é
21 —-- or be within that.
22 : M5, KEARNEY: I'm going to use this as
23 é word problem in my math class —-
24 | ME. SLATEER: Take off the 1ightniﬁg
25 rod?
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FEMALE AUNDIENCE MEMBER: Yeah.

CHATREMAN FOULON: Teah. That's a good
idea.

ME&., KEARWEY: Okay. Because within --
does the -- does the setbhack ¢hange then because the
tower is now taller?

That sethack, ycu.know, does that
encloswre have to change? |

MER. MEEZSE: No.

M3. KEARNEY: Does the setback have teo
change? Because it's now ftaller.

‘MER. MEESE: Nao.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Ho.

MZ. EEARNEY: ﬁkay,

And Just -- and I don't kneow 1f anybody

‘can answer this, 1f Mokilitie is a co-applicant, is

there anybody here from Mobilitie?

FEMALE AUDIEUWNCE MEMBER: Na.

ME. MEEERE: I am representing hoth
T-Molkile and Mobilitie.

M5. EEARNEY: But then nobady £lze from
them, just you as the representative?

MR, MEEESE: Tes.

ME. ﬁEARNEY: Okay.

It's not good, it's not had, it just
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is, just asking.

If there 1s -- yeou said the emergency
maintenance —-- the maintenance i1s going to be done by
Mobilitie, their responsikle, what if there's an
energency maintenance that needs to be done, will 1t
or cownld it be done during school hours despite the
regulation that ays otherwise?

ME. MEESE: 'Generally an emergency
would be if the antenna facility is not working, they
wenld dispatch = technician; nsnally comesz in, like,
an 20V wvehicle,. They will come. They will find out
what the problem is and fiz it.

Ms. EEAENEY: Ckay. o it's possible
that it could happen during =choaol hours when kids
are thefe?

ME . MEESE; Tes.

MS5. EEARWNEY: Ok;y.

ME. MEESE: General;y these facilities
are wisited about cnce a month by a technician.

Standard, you know, diagnostics to make
sure This site is functiocaning.

They also -- these siftes are all-
remotely monitored. 80 if there's an issue with it,

thelir remote monitoring statien gets an alert and

“they sand out a technician ta find cut what's going
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1 on. |
2 MS. KEARNEY: Okay. WVery well. %?
: b
e You were talking about natural gas 5
4 lines. The gas line to get for this ta work, is that
5 going te disrupt either the school parking lot or
() residential grounds? ;
7 Would it? Ceonld it?
g CHAIRMAN FOULON: It depends on where ;
g the gas pipe comes from. %H
10 MS. EEARNEY: Okay. S5 it'=s possible.
11 CHATRMAN FOULON: It will hbe r
12 underground to the generaﬁoé and then i1t will be
13 covered. Okay?
14 . M3. EEARMWEY: Okay. But, no, I'm just
15 saying, but that at some point Lt's going to have ta
1& disrupt =zecme grounds somewhere —- |
17 CHATREMAN FOULOW: Yeah.
18 . | M=5. KEAENEY: ~- potentially?
15 CHATEMANW FOULOW: Yes,
20 | MS. KEARNEY: Okay.
21 The collocation at the seniocr center,
22 so my guestion —- and it possibly was answered
23 | because of the height thing, but if -- if other -~
24 ather carriers can build on this tower, why can't
K 25 T-Mobile build up on those towers?
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CHATRMAN FOUOLOGH: They =2aid it #Duldn't
he effective.

M5. KEARWETY: Oh, so that's -- that was
in relation that I wasn't sure.

MR. MEESE: Yeah, and I believe it's
because that tower there iz a flagpole type --

CHATRMAN FOULQN: Teah.

MR; MEESE: -- it's wery limited to what
you could de with 1it.

| M5. EEARNEY: 0Okay. Véry well.

There was alsa the géntlaman's answer
Eefore about wha complained akout the gap, is it a
safety iszsue? Enﬁ did anyone go out and check the
service?

I'm not =sure if you get a complete
gnswer on that, 2o I would like to -just clarify.

In other words, how did you find out
about the gap? Like did somsone call up and say my
phone is not working? Like is it a <constant
complaint? Is it -—- you knaow, hﬂw.—— how did this
Ccome to bhe?

MR, MEESE: T-Mobile and the other
carriers, they all do the same thing. They all
routinely monitor all of their -- their sites. And

they know where theixr gaps are through engineering
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practices.

And heré, és shown on thé propagatian
plots, there's a bDlearly very largé gap that neeseds to
he filled and seo that'szs determined by the T-Mobile
radic fregquency engineer.

MS5. EEARNETY: Dkay. 50 that -- but

what I'm saying is there hasn't been -- like, there

‘hasn't beasn any ambulances or police or fire that

have had an i=zszue and thére‘s heen safety iszue? Or
somehody's gotten hurt hecanse of 1t and nokody's
been complaining?

ME . MEEZE: That'=z nct how they design
their smites. ,

M5. EERENEY: Mo, ﬁo, I understand.

I'm just asking if, in addition to how they design

their sites, if that was alszo a thing?

ME. MEESE: They ' re -- someone could
have called and complained. That's not something
that we -- we analyze for this.

What we analyze is the engineering
design of this =vystem and where the system has
adequate coverage and capacity.

M3. KEARNEY: Fair encugh.

Like I said, not good, not bad, just

is.
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1 Alsa, sgain, T understand abaut

2 ILakeland and they have Chromebooks too, sc I'm just

3 wondering -- and maybe that's what I sheould have

4 asked last night, kut since it came up tonight, when
5 tﬁey do their work, they work on their Chromebooks,
& so the use of the phones i1g confusing me, and what

7 they need to use the phones for.

B Eut, again, I may have to address 1t | E
9 over There.

10 ’ and, agaimn, I'm not trying to be

11 anything, bhut just asking informatien. T understand
1z yon're saying the application was svbkject te all

13 approvals from other agencies. If the situvuation,

14 potentially, with the Highlands RAct is5 there, then

13 how did it pass through the first time?

14 . . FEMALE AUDIEWCE MEMEEER: Yeah.

17 M&. KEAENEY: So, again, I'm not name

12 hlaming here -- again, T am --

19 CHAIRMAN FOULOQOMN: Gkay‘ {:
24 | M3 . KEARNEY: -- the type of perscon, I

21 don't attack people. I'm just asking.

22 CHAIRMAN FOULON: Like what we stated

23 gearlier, everything is passed subject to. ;

24 | MS. KEARNEY: Right. .

25 MR. VELTRI: 2And no building permits
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were issued.
M5. EEAERNEY: Fair enough, then that's
the answexr, ockay. Thank wyou wvery much.

CHATRMAN FOULON: And mo building

permit will bhe issued --

2. EERARNEY: Okay.

CHATEMAN FOULOMN: Until all permits are
in place.

M5. EKEEARNEY: Fair enocugh.

Like I =said, not trying to be a jerk,
just asking for informatian.

Thank vyou.

CHATEREMAN FOULON: Okay. 211l right. N
thig time I'm going to take a 1l0-minute break.

{Wherevupon, a brief recess iz held.}

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Ré—adjourn the
meeting. -

- cenld I have a rell call, please?

ﬁs. FIGRITO: Chairman Feulaon?

CHAIRMAN FOULOWN: Here.

M5, FIORITO: Mayor Mahler?

I'm sorry, you're recused.

Councilman Cortellessa?

CGUN&ILMAN CORTELLESSA I'm heré.

(M3, FIORITO: Member. Platt?
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ME. FLATT: Here,
ME. FIORITO: Member Demetriou?
MZ. DEMETERIOU: Hers.
M5, FIORITO: Member Slatex?
ME. SLATER: Here.
M5. FICRITO: Member Crilly?
ME. CEILLY: Here.
MS. FIORITO: Member Jordan?
MER. JORDAN: Hers.
M3. FIQRITO: Member Lecnard?
MS; LﬁONHRD: Here.
M3, FIQEITO: Attorney Veltri?
ME. WELTET: Herse.
‘MS. FIQRITO: Engineer Cristaldi?
ME.

L-U-C-I-A-H-1I,

CHAIREMAN FOULON:
Mr .

ME .

CEISTALDI: Here.

Luciani?

LUCTANT:

Okay.

Tom Luciani,

homecowner at 2 Garbarino Avenue.

I know there's been a lot going back

and forth. It's the hoard's decisicn to make. It s

the high =schoel's decision to make.

Council's decision.

The Mayor and

The Mayor and Council zays they didn't

approwve it. The high schrnol 15 saying we approwed 1t
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ten years ago.

How many membhers are on the board now
that were on the koard ten years ago to make this
decisian®?

SUPERINTENDENT BEATTIE: Three.

ME. LUOCIAMNI; Three?

How many becard members are there
altogether on the Lakeland Board?

SOPERTITNTENDENT EEATTIE: :Nine.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Nine.

BUSINESS ADMIWESTRATOR RAPP: Hine.

MR . LUZIANI: Nine.

o three out of the nine that are here
that made the decisziocn ten years ago, has 1t ever
been brought up again and wvoted on by the board?

EUSINESS ADMINSTRATOR RAFRPE: én
September 2023.

ME. LUCIANI: Okay.

80 the board did approwve it, the
current board did approve this.

8o 1t is.on the board —-

BUSINESE ADMINSTRATOR REAFPE: Yes.

ME. LUZIANT: —~ thatr they decided to
contact T-Mobhile te preoceed with.£hi§?

BUSIHNESS ADMINESTRATOR RAPPE: Me.
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So.——

ME . PAﬁﬁRO: That's okay.

8ir, with all duese respect, again, as I
said before, this is not the Board of Education's
application. They came tonight to answer some.
specific guestiens. They're not here teo recocpen what

Wwas done ten years ago.

CHAIRMEN FOULOH: Wall, wait -- wait a
minute.

MER. LUCTANT: Hold an now.

Tou Are.

FEMALE AURIENCE MEMBER: Yo are.

MER. LUCIANI: Becaunse you camparéd it
Lty =

CHATIRMAN FOULON: The Beoard of
Educaticn put this out for bid, because they wanted
te -- ta put a cell tower on their property.

8o don't say it's not fhe Board af —-
the Ecard of Edvucation iz the owner of the Property.

tAudience cutbhurst. )

M. LEOWARD: They shifted the blame
againf Cﬁme on .

MR. PAPARO: It's not shifting --

MZ. LECHMARD: Wao, vou got to be clear.

MR _. PRPAREO: Listen, I just want to be
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Ed is the landleoxrd. We'lve

This applicatien is T-Mobile and

Mebilitie. There's na --

witnesses.

they're not presenting

They're not witnesses.

30 I'm not understanding what the

relevance of asking --
.MS. LEAQHARD:
MB. WELTRL:
clarify --
M5. LEONAERD:
.MR. VYELTET:
this in the record.
MR. EAFAERD:
ME. VELTRI:
cohsented, as the property
appiication.
| CME. PAFPARD:

MER. VELTRTI:

hearing Board of Education,

He just asked a guestion.

Well, I -- 5o let me

Ask yvour guestion again.

-— jJust so thaet I can put

Sure.
The Board of Education

owner, to this specific

Ehezolutely.
Dkay. That's why wyou're

bBecaunse without the -

consent, this application would be deemed incomplete.

ME. PAPARG:

.they have consented.

ME. YELTRI:

and we'vwe aestablished that

Qlkay. 80 that's -- that's
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- the piece.

ME. PAFARG: There yon go, that was the

Answar.
MR. LUCTANTI: Okay.
CHATRMAN FOULON: And will you consider
ME. LUCIANI: S0 it wasn't worth you
standing up. I asked the guesticn, I got an answer.

MR. PAPARO: But you were asking
multiple guesticns.

CHATEMAN FOULOWN: Ohkay. Will the bkoard
-— will the anrd consider rescinding —-

ME. PREERO: So the beoard has a lease
with T—Mobilé and Mobhilitie, which iz a legal
contract.

FEMALLE RUDIEWCE MEMBER: Yeah.

ME. PAPAEROD: 2nd I would never instruct
my client or give them advice to break a legal
contract.

So that's —-- that's the answern,
Chairman.

ME. LUCILANI: Haw much money is5 the
Boafd of Edvucation -- and don't tell me you can't
answer this, because you can.

ME. PAREPAROD: I'm net --
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1 | .MR. LUCIANI: Thi=s is public’
g informaticn.
i 3 How much money —-
4 ME. FPAPAROD: Then ya<u can --=- yawr CED
L find that at --
& ME. LUCIAMI: HWo, I'm asking vou.
7 . ' MR. PAPARG: I'm not here to represent
f -— I didn't negotiate the lease, s5ir.
a | MER. LOCIAMI: Are you attorney for the
10 school? é_
11 | ME. PAPARC: I am. 5
1z ME. LUCTANI: Wall, then I'1ll ask the y
13 Zuperintendent. |
14 Scmeone has to give you that.énswer.
15 That's public informaticn. And it's deemed to ke
le necessary.
17 How much money is tHe board making on
1g thiz leasge?
15 FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: Goacd queatién.
20 BUSTHWESS ADMINSTRATOR RAFE.:
21 Four-thousand dollars. | g
z2 ME. LUCTIANI: Four-theousand dellars a i
23 week? r
24 BUSITHWESS ADMINSTHRHATOERE RAPE: 4 month. i
a5 _ ME. LUOCIANI: A month, £4,000.00 a
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Okay. T-Maobile, you put this,
applicatioen in, this was presented ten ye=ars ageo,
from what I understand and now you're bringing it
back vp ten vears later.

What is the difference hetween now and
ten years ago?

ME. MEESE: I'm not sure I under=s=tand
the quesﬁion.

ME. LUCIANI: It‘s.a very simple
gquestion.

What is the difference between now and
ten years ago that.fén years later you'we svhmitted
te he back here?

FEMALE AUDIEMCE MEMEER: Location.

ME. MEESE: Locaticn of the tower has
changed.

ME. LUCIANI: Why wasn't it done ten
vyears aogo?

ME . MEESE: The schooel was in the
process of modifying it's bhall fields, and the
location of the ftower was wery close to that location
and the scheal had asked T-Meobile to zhift the
laocatioan.

MR. LUCIANWNI: Okay. That was not ten

i .
r.
I

[

[

1™

i

i

L
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years ago, Theugh. The school's kball field has enly

been recently --

ME. MEESE: Whatever the -- whenever it
WA S . | -

MR. LUCIANI: -- has only heen recently
why ten years, did it take to change —-- to...

ME. MEESE: In 211 these cases the

carriers have a finite sum of money, capital budgets
g up and down.

Semetimes facilities are on a build
plan, scometimes they're not, depending on funding.

This application along the way probably
fell owvut of a build plan. It's now back on the build
plan. We've campiied with the request to modify it,
which brought us back hezxe.

ME . LUCIHNI; Okay. S0 --

ME. VELTEI: 2o the only qugstion I
have, Mr. Meese, i3 we did discuss po=ssibly getting =
copy.of the lease, the lease went into effect in 2009
or ‘107

ME. HMEESHE: It was, vyeah.

ME. YELTRI: What was the term of the
lease?

ME. MEESE: It's probably 30 yvears.

ME. VELTRELIL: Thirty years?
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ME. MEESE: I"d hawve to 1ock, but it's
probably that.

ME. WELTHT: Has the lease heeﬁ renaewsad
at all or mre there options in the lease =ince
2000 --

ME. MEESE: Yes, it's usually -- it's
usually an option lease that gets renewed every fiwve.

ME. VELTRI: But the board has renewed
the options, correct?

ME. MEESE: AZgain, I -- dit'=s wusually an
auntomatia renewai.

CHAaTEMAN FOULON: Eight.

MER. MEESE: It's nevwally not a
renégmtiated, it's wvwsually an automatic xenewall

CHAIRMAN FOULON:, Uhless either par£y
gives notice -- |

MER. MEEESE: hgain, I_héven't looked at

the lease, 50 I --

MR, VELTRI: So my only other guestion
is —--

iZ2imultaneous Speaking.]

MRE. MEESE: I was going Lo say this 1=
5 ——

MER. VELTEI: -- and vou may not kaow —-

ME. MEEZSE: -- this i1s a standard
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ME. VELTEI: Tou may nat know, but
we're talking about this, so the things that have
changed sdince 2010 are the location and the number of
antennas that are going up, right? Because 1t was
s5ix back in 2010, now it's nine.

MR. MEESE: Well --

ME. VELTRI: o I gueszs the pale,

itself, has changed a lLittle bhit.

CHATRMAN FOULOCH: And 4G wersus 5G.

ME, MEE3IE: I'm sure there was a lot af
changes to the technology aver the last ten yvears.

ME. VELTRI: Okavy. Has the terms of
tﬁe lease changed because of the change in the
monopole?

ME . MEESE: I don't believe sc.

Only the exhibit, I believe, isa what_
has changed.

ME. VYELTRI: Brn if the bhoard withdrew
their consent or you withdrew the applicaticon, you
would still have a lease with the board based upon
the last site plan that was app;oved, correct?

MR. MEESE: Corraect.

Well —--

(Zimultaneous Speaking.)

B il LRl ELR
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ME. VELTEI: But now thev'we agreed -—-

ME. MEESE: I say correct, but I'm not
S50 gure bhecause —-

ME. WELTRI: -- teo come out and file the
applicatimﬁ that we're dealing with tondght because
of & lease that would stay in effect anyway, right?

ME ., MEEZE: figain, Yyou're asking me
that --— I think that's correct, but I haven't
revigwed the lease, 5o I can't specificaily -~

MER. VELTRI: I'm just trying to clear
it uvup --

ME. MEESE: -- testify to that.

MR. VELTRI: =-- lbecause there's a lot of
confusion.

MR. CREILLY: May T ask:the gchool koard
attorney a guestion?

CHATRMAN FOULON: Teah.

ME . BADARO: With the caweat that I Jdid
nct negotiate the lesase.

.MR, CEILLY: oh, I know that, okay.

But you've reviewed it cer;ainly,
right? %o -- bkbut, av, the guestioen is, because I 'm
just trying teo understand everyone'szs constraints
here, xTight?

So I'm trying to describhe our
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constraints, the =chool board constraints, right?

So let's say for Mr. Meese and his 30
vyears, I'm just going by y%ur azsumption, how much is
the schoaoal hoard's hands tied by the 200% agreement,
meaning is this kind eof a rubbher stamp? Da they h;ve
latitude with this? Weould there be a breach of that
lease 1if they were to say no?

MER. FARFPAROD: I'd have to rewview it.
That's a great guestion.

¥ou're asking can they terminate the
lease hecause it hasn't materialized in the last ~-

ME., CERILLY: ¥Yeah, well --

Mﬁ. PREARG: -- 13 wyears,

ME. CEILLY: Eut T —-- ¥ou koow,
understanding the terms of the lease it's like, wou
know, we're paying you --

MR. PAPARO! Sure.

ME. CRILLY: -- you know, and ghen
eventually we're going to buwild a structure and hlah,
hlah, blah.

And if they salid no to that, is that a
breach? And ig there —-- are there damages pavable
that the school hoard would have Lo pay under that
leagse if they say noe? |

Meaning, we talked about thiz and we
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say, God, for 548,000.00, look at all this, right?

But is there potentially in that lease
soeme sort of a punitive damages that -- and iﬁ you
say ﬁo to this, you owe $500,000.00 or something to
that effect?

ME. PAPARO: Undérstood. I vnder=tand.

ME. CEILLY: That's critical for the
public to know, ¥you know, in terms of the balanece to
the taxpayer,

And, quite frankly, T'm surpri=zed that
that hasn't been better publicized.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Exactly.

MER. CRILLY: 8o that's my oane guestion.

ME. MEESE: One way to answer thaf
guestien is T-Mohile has been paying the rent --

ME. CRILLY: I know that.

ME. MEESE: -- far all this time,

MHL CRILLY: Well, I knéw that, but,
you know, but that might Ee a risk that they take, it

could have been a pnor leage | I deubt that theywy

would hawve had a poor lease. But you know what I'm
- saying.
.CHATIRMAN FOULON: It was a business

degcision on T-Mobile's part not to execute it. sconer.

ME. CRILLY: Teah.
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ME. MEESE: I would assume after paying
rent far 12 wyears --
MR. CRILLY: But that's my guestion,
it's just I deon't think the public --

MR. MEESE: —-- if it comes time te build
and they said, no, I think that woculd be a problem.

MR. CRILLY: -- understands the
financial ramifications that, you know -—-

CHATEMAN FOULON: Right.

ME. CRILLY: -— cause y@u gaid, I don't
want my clisnt to viclate a contract -—-

ME . MEESE: I think that's a reascnahle
assumption.

ME. CRILLY: -— what will that
vinlation mean monetarily? That's the guestion.

More than the 548,000.00, is there any penalty forx
teyrmination? | |

ME. PREARO: Sure. I can t#y to find
that out.

ME. CRILLY: Thank wvou.

ME. YELTRI: Because, again, what we'rs
trying to find Gut,.and there seems to not he a clearc
answer to the public, I assume, based upon what T
heard at th; last meeﬁing,_what I.saw going out fraom

the Board of Education from the ‘last meeting, That
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they had done their due diligence and that they
wanted an approval of this application.

How I'm hearing, ch, it's up teo us.
It's not us, it's up toa thg board, fthe Flanning
Board.

MR, PAPARO: The Board of Education, I
can represent, the Board of Education has this
agreemant in.place and they're a willing participant.
I den't think that -- they'xe not trying to get out
of this lesase.

ME. VELTEI: .And they feel this iz a
safe site?

ME. PATAERO: Yes. The 3Juperintendent,

"absolutely, in his statement --

{Rudience outhurst |

ME. VELTRI: Okavy. Because that's what
we —-- 1t didn't come through as clearly --

ME. FPAPARO: The Board of Ed did their
diligence.

ME. YELTRI: —-- I heard it went to the
finance committes. I didn't hear that we did osur due
diligence, that we loocked at alternate sites, that we
went to an operations committee, that we asked
certain professiconals and this 1s the safest and best

place.
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Is that what your board is saying?
Becanse T don't have a clear answer for that, from
that --

iSimultaneous Speaking.)

ME. PAPAROC: Yesz, hthat is the
repregentation.

MER. CRILLY: Well, we'we defined how

narraw ocur scope is in our wobte. I think the pubklic
needs to know what are the consequences —- how narvow
15 ¥ouUr Scope. Eight?

BEecause I hear the public frustration,
I —-- 1like I'm reading all this stuff and I'm leoking
at how narrow our scope 15 here as a Flanning Board
or whateverf 211 right. Fine.

Enﬁ thefe’s this bhlame game going.back
and forth that ~- that iz 5o counterproductive to
this community, it really 1is, éﬁheal board wversus
town. I waz a schocl board member. This 13 a
terrible dynamic that™s going on right here. This is=s
terrible te the whole community, right? We should be
working tegether on this.

Eut I think it Qets down to the lease.
What iz the penalty if they say no?

ME. MEESE: A&nd T would say the lease

is no concern of the Planning Board. And I think the
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Planning Ecoard --

MR. CRILLY: I nnderzstand that,.

MER. MEE3IE: —-- I think thé Planning
Board getting invelved in the lease «--

ME. CEILLY: Mo, noe, the attorney --
vyou're abhsalutely correct, I'm limited in =cope. I
can't think of the money. I've got a limited =cope.

I'm talking about the frustratian.mf
tﬁe pablic aﬂd wﬁat 15 their latitude and what are --
and hcw.punitive it is -- is it 1f they =2ay no.

MR. PADARO: I can just say that the
board has no intention of saying ncoc. They're here as
part -- in support of this application -

ME . CREILLY: And that needs te be
better communicated. )

ME. PFAFPARD: -- and to confirm to the
public.

MR. WELTRI: Because then that cleared

it up for me because I didn't know where we wares
gaing with -—-

ME. EFAPARO: The Superintendent
represented that there is5 an internal issue with
communications and the public safety and the safety
of the children, they're concerned --

MR. CRILLY: Right.

=
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ME. PAFPARRG: -—— Tthat was one of tChe
reasone that was provided by the Supgn;ntendent this
evwening.

And the Surperintendent confirmed that-
that Beoard of Ed did their diligence as part of this
lease.

But this legasze --

CHAIEMAN FOULON: But yau-can'ﬁ.tell usg
how many --

ME. PAPARO: But this lease —-

CHATEMAN FOUOLON: You can't tell us how
many peaple are affected by thié?

ME. FAPARO: ¥ou asked specifically,
hew many people in the Pullding havwve T—Méhile as
thelr service --

CHATEMAN FOULON: Yes.

ME. PAPARC: -- and, of course, the
Boperintendeant doesn't have that knowledge so. ..

CHHIRMAH FOULON: Well, when --

ME . CRILLY:. Mo, I just -- what I'm
Saying 1s -—--

ME. PAPRROC: Understoad,

ME. CRILLY: -- the diszclesure about
the terms of the lease to the publice would be -

FEMALE AUDIEWCE MEMEEE: Right.
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CHEIRMiﬁ FOULON: Okavy. Well; correct
me if I'm wrong-;—

ME. FPABARQ: There's no intention of
tryving to bhreak this lease.

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Correct me iLf I'm
wrong, but this lease went to the highest bidder --

ME . MEESE: Correot.

CHHIRMﬁN FOULON: —-- not fo the mest
need.

ME. MEESE: It was a pubklic bid.
T—Mobilé won the bid.

CHATEMAN FOULGH: Teah.

MF.. MEESE: T-Mechile entered into a
lease, T-Mobile has been paying money for the last
dozen years.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Exactly.

ME. LUSIANI: So we got the conclusion
that it's not them, theﬁ, them, it's the High School
Board of Education that's made this.decisian, s it 's
on o you. Okay? 5o we'we all come to that coancluszion.

s far as T-Mokile goes, ten years 1T
took yaﬁ te decide build,.ﬁa build, money, no mohey.,

B¢ obvisusly the issuese isn’'t need, it's
whether we had the money to build or not.

MER. MELSE: Which is bazed on need, yau
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wouldn't —- as the Chairman mentioned before, we
wouldn't be here spending the money 1if we didn't have
a need,

MER. LUCTANT: Okay.

ME. MEESE: .Eut money is not infinite,
The carriers have 2 very finite amount of capital to
spend, it's a naticnal network. A laot of sites, not
just in WNew Jersey, but across the country.

5o noat eve?ything can be bhuilt that is
needed all in the same year.

ME. LUCIANWNI: And I understand that,
but everything that T-Mobhile does doegsan'™t do in the

best interest of the community, they deo it in the

best interest of T-Mokhile.

ME. MEEEE: They dao it Lo try to
provide the best wireless network that they can.

ME. LUCIANI: ©Ckay. There are many
apportunities out there for pecple to use other
networks if one is not awvailable.

qu inetance, I hawve no other option
but to us=e Optimum. Okay? I don't hawve any other
apticens, =20 that's what I choose to usgse, have to use,
whatever.

I had T-Mabile phone sexrvice, didn't

work for_me. I went to Verizon. 1 hawe exceilent
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servicse., 80 there'= options.

Sn it's not the need of the general
public, because the public in this situation has
opticns.

Optimun, there was no option, it'z what
the town decided, because that's where the biggest
payoff was.

ME. MEESE: and that}s exacktly the
genius behind the Telecommunicaticons Act of "94.
Comﬁetition brought down prices guite a bhit hecause

you hawve options. And if you deon't have an cption,

wyour price stays -high. When you hawe aptions, the
FPrices come down. And the prices have come down

dramatiﬁaily.

And that's why the géniuses having
these private companies cempete against sach other fo
provide the wireless netweork competition.

ME. LUOCIANTI: Well, it iz, khut it's at
the expense of the general public.

ME. MEEZE: That iz what the United

States Congresgs —-

ME. LUQIAWNI: Okay.
ME. MEESE: -- set fgrth in the act.
ME. LUCIANT: I understand, ckay.

Mow, other -- other things.
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1 Firet off, I know this isn't the =zaning.
2 bhoard, but the property is zoned R-15. It doaesn’t

3 gay anything akbout building any cther kind of

4 adifices. Jt's =ingle-family homes, schaals,

G churches, museuns, that type of thing.

& There's nothing in that zeone which says
7 we oman build a tower.

a ME. MEEESE: In the wireless ordinance

9 there's a specific allowance that says that the

10 Lakeland High Scheool is a permitted location for the

11 tewn.

1z _ ME. LUCIANT: Okav.

13 ME. VELTERI: That'™s correct.

14 CHATRMAN FOULON: It's a permitted use.

15 "MR. LUCIANI: So --

16 -.CHAIRMRN_FOULON: Eight.

17 ME. LUCIANT: «- I knew we wWwere golng to

15 get to that, so0 as. far as the hoard is cancerged, 2
19 this hoard, according te the borough ordinance, the ;

20 goals of this article, 114-24:

a1 "purpose and Goals, teo protect

22 regidential areas and land uses from the

22 adverse impacté of towers and antennas.”

24 Za that's a decision that thiszs hoard

25 has te make, hecause i1t does impact the land use and

|
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the area and the community.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Lz you hearx

tonight.

MR. LUCTAWT: Okawv.

I know they brought up the Highlands

Act and that's part of it.

"Humber two: To the extent Lowers are
proven necesgfary Lo encourage and limit their
location to Wanague Borough owned facilities
and lccatians.”

I daon't think the Board of Education is=s

a Wanagque Borough owned property. That's.a Parcugh
ardinance.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Right. End thig Was

brought hefore the Mayor and Council --

ME. VELTETI: In Octeobey.

CHATRMAN FOULON: -- back in Octobern.

Okay.

MR. LUCIANI: And the Mayor is say;ng
that, ne, it wasn't, that they didn't approvwe 1t.

CHATREMAN FOULON: It ?as.

FEMALLE AUDIENCE MEMBER: ITt's that wyou
don't think we dese&ve to know that.

CHAIRMAN EFOULON: And T think baseﬁ oI

-— based on the adwice of the Borough Attorney --
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MAYOR MAHLER: They were allowed to
build it.

CHATEMAN FOULON: They allowed it.

MR. LOCIANI: I'm sorry I didn't hear
you, Dan,

MAY¥OR MAHLEER: Theré was a resolution
that alleowed it to go fa the high scheel because the
borough did not have a comparahle site.

ME. LUCZTANI: I''m sorry, I didn't hear
you.

MAYOR MAHLER: There was a resclutian
that allaowed 1t to go to the high schocol, khecause -the
Barcugh did not ha%e a comparable site. |

ME. V¥ELTETI: Tes, there wére two other
Wanazgque properties locoked at_that --

ME. MEESE: Three other.

ME. YELTERI: Three other, that were
deemed not feasible.

MR. LUOCTANT: Okay.

Mumber three, also —--

ME. MEESE: Let me just =tate for the
record, just I kpow T mentioned this before the
Council, we do noft think that that municipal
preference ordinance ié legal. I think there's a

case strictly on point out of RBingwood that zays it's
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net.

Notwithstanding that, notwithastanding
that, T-Mobile looked at the municipal sites to try
to comply with the wording of your ordinance, aven
thovugh we don't think it's legal. And we determined
that the sites offeréd, two were Green Acres and the
other one was Jjust tﬁo far away, too low, didn't
work.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Right.

ME. YELTRI: And there was a resolution
passed on Oc£ober leth?

ME. ﬁEESE: Carrect.

' ME. VELTRI: BEy the Mayor and Council?

ME. MEESE: Correct.

MR, LUCTARNIT: *"114-94EB, &Article 3:

"To minimize the ftotal number of towers

and locations throughout the borough. ™

I think we currently hawve five Lowerxs
in Wanaque.

#dding another cne is not minimizing

‘it. We do have other towers. If it just doeszan’'t
happen to work, oh, well. It's up ta the hoard to
make the bhest decision for the community. And I

think a no vaote iz in order.

S0 with five towers, I think it'a

- py = e e
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T—Mmbile with their technelogy should be able to
figure it ocut.
"Wumber four" --
iApplau=e.}
ME. LUCIANI: -- "to prowvide the proper

location and construction of new and existing
tcwér gites and appurtenances teo existing
tower sites on municipal.property in the
Borough of Wanague rathex than construction of
additiaonal single-use towers."
80, again, these are all korough —--
part of the bhorough ordinance.
ME. MEESE: Which iz why this tower 1=
supposed toe be a collocation tower.
ME. LUCIANI: Okay.
But, based on the criginal contract
that you had with Lakeland, they're worried about a

breach of ceontract, but it seems that the tower that

was originally designed was not this tower.

Sc I.think wou're din breach of
contract.

(applause.)

ME. LUCIANL: If wyou contract -- 1f I.
contract somecne Lo come in and do my driveway

hlacktop and they say --
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ME. MEESE: We =pent a lot of time on
the lease. That's really not —-- noc concern of the
Planning Board.

ind te waste time now, it's late, to
get invalved in these issues, the landlerd —-

ME. LUOCTANT: It seems when you don't
have an answer -- you did this to me last time =--—

ME. MEESE: The Planning Board said --

(Simultanecus Speaking.]

ME. LUOCTIANI: -- whén you den't have an
answer, you seem to —-- to —- toe find a reasocn why we
zhouldn't be azking 1t.

MR. MEESE:. Mo, I'm frying tﬁ find ways
to —--

CHAIEMAN FOULOW: Mo, I think the -- I
beg to differ with you I think the lease is very
impartant.

MR. MEESE: Well, it's nat. It'= not.

{Audience outhursast.]

ME. MEESE: .The landlaord's here and
says they're behind the lease.

T-Mobkile's here and says we pay a iease
revenue for 12 wears.

The Planning Board Shmuid Look at =ite

plan issues.
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FEMALE AGDIEHCE MEMEBEEER: Why don't vyou
lLook at the Highlands Act?

(dudiencse outhkhurst.)

MRE. LUCTIANI: Okai. What is
Mebilitie's connection te T-Mobhile and hmw are you
passing off your responsibility of bunilding it teo
another company? What are they? What are their
reférences? I never heard of Mobilitie.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEﬁR: ‘Me either.

MER. MEESE: Théy are a Ccompany that
hurilds and manages towers and T-Mobile, like vefizan,
like AT&T --

ME. LUCIANI: I'm not talking.abaut
ATeT and vériéon. I‘ﬁ talking akbout T-Hobile.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Let bhim f;nishh

ME. MEEGZE: Like everyone in the
industry all of the carriers in the industry, they
work with other companie= to construct and manage
their Cowers.

The dayes of Sprint, T.—H-::-I:uile,r ATeT --

MRE. LUCTANI: Dkay.

ME. MEEEE: -- owning their own towers
is5 gone, they just don't do that anymaore.

ME. LUCTIANI: Okay. Sc¢ wyou put in the

application, wvou do all the legweork. And then jou
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tiurn it out over to some. other company to maintain

that we don't know who they have. We don't know what

their responsibkility is gcoling to he.
MALE AUDIENCE MEMEEER: Yeah. Fight.

ME. LUZIANI: And it's just going ta be

left up to the town. We'we had enough fights in town
with contractors and builders that have coime in. And
vacated properties and didn't take care of them. And

it doesn't seem that that's fair.

You need to be held responsible, not

another company. |

| ME. MEESE: They are co-applicants and
this is a very typical arrangement between the
carriers and the tower managers.

MR. LUCIANI: Okay. ¥You also had
menfioned bhefore about the REF [sic]. I'm nét going
te get inte medical stuff, becguse if*s beating a
dead horse.,

BEut, again, according to ordinance,
compliance with radiaticen emission standards, which
¥ou saiﬁ vou did, which is fine.

"The applicant shall demonstrate

proposed antenna with related structures and
egquipment comply with all applicabkle state and

federal regulations and ERL," which you
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explained, I agree with that.

But it says -- you said Dnce_it‘s done,
we don't have to worry about it anymore, because it's
not goeing te change. hecording to barcough srdinance:

"aAt least every two years after

issuance of the 1nitial certificates of
oﬁcupancy, the applicant szhall demonstrate
thaet the antenna and the rélated structures
and egquipment continue to comply with such
applicakle regulations.™

Will that he dona?

ME. MEERSE: I would =zubmit that that
provision of the ordinance is preempted by the FCOO.
The Fcﬁ has 100 percent authority ocver those
emissiaons.

What we'we indicated we would do 15 do

a postwconstruction test. Again, I don't think

that's reguired under FCC rules, we've agreed to do

it ta try to allay.the fears of the public and as an
acoommodation to the board's reguest.

And I think that when ¥ou are caompare
the calculated walues wversus the real world wvalues,
everyone will realize that there's just no reason Lo
do 1t again.

FEMALE AULDIENCE MEMBER: S0 he's saying
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they're not going to comﬁly.

CHAIRMAN FOULOW: And we can méke that
a conditicn alszsao.

ME. LUCIANI: Okay.

"ARlso, tower owners shall provide
documentation te the Boreocugh of Wanague
officials showing that each telecommunicaticns
tower or antenna is in compliance with federal
raqulatians. Evidence of compliance must be
submitted every 12 months."

Will that happen? -

ME. MEESE: I weould submit that that

also is preempted by the FCC.

ME. LUCIANWNI:. Okay.

FEMALE ATUDIEWCE MEMBER: 50 you're
saying you deon't hawe to do 1t7?

ME. LUCIANTI: o what yeou're saying --
right, exacfly.

FEMALE AUDIEWIE MEMEER: 20 you're
gping to da 1it?

ME. LUCIANTI: S0 what wyou're saying 1is
that yoeu're -- this just goes back to what I said
bhefore, wipe my handszs, I built the tower, my
responsibility is done. It's tao the Wanague Borough

residents.
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Mg‘ MEEESE: Mo, there's federal laws
that geovern all of this wery closely that T-Mebile
and the other carriers have to comply with.

MALE AUDITIEWNCE MEMEBER: And the
Constituti#n says the state has the final say.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: IFf he's saying
under ocath he's not goilng te comply with your
ardinance, that's a reason to veote no.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Ezcuse me, you're --

FEMALE AULTIENCE MEMEBEE: I'm =crry.

ME. LUCIANTI: Alsa, it savs:

"114-88, Permitted Uses: The Borough
of Wanague, in its abhsolute discretimﬁ,
reserves ﬁhe expressed right teo deny use of
the property aforesaid for antennas and
towers., "

8o, again, it's omn you.

FEMALE AUTLIEWCE ﬁEMBER: Mo,

MALE AUDTENCE MEMEEE:. No.

MR, LUCIANI: Na, ;t's on the Boraugh

of Wanague.

ME. VELTRI: MNo, this is the Planning
Board. This 1= the Planning Board.

They went ta the —--

ME. LUDCIANI: Okay. 8o 1it's on the
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Borough of Wanagque.

ME. VELTRI: They went in front of the
Mayor and Council in October --

ME. LUZIANT: Okay.

ME. YELTERI: ~=- and were approved hy
regolution. We =aid it about ten times tonight.

ME. LUCTANI: Okay.

FEMALE AULRTENOE MEMEER: Ask why the
Mavor allﬂweﬁ that. .

ME. LUCIANI: Eut the Mayor says no.
I'm sorry, but the Mayor zat there and said no.

MAYOR MAHLEER: We approved thém ta —-
we didn't approwve the project. We approved the fact
that they can put it on their —- you know they can
put an application forth feor their Site,

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: S0 wWhy wearen't
people notified?

I'm =gorry to interrupt. Why weren'tT
people notified at that time? Why weren't we
notified?

MAYOR MAHLER: It's not reguired to be
notified by law.

FEMATLE ATDIENCE MEMBER: But wou didn't
think as ocur Mayeor, as the person who represents

ns -- like let's throw it all cut there, you didn't
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think that we deserve to koow? Ehey live right
there. IJt's in their backward.

MAYTOR MAHLEER: ¥eun were notified of
this meeting.

| FEMALE RUDIENCE MEMBER: What?

FEM?LE AUDIENCE MEMBEE: You before —-

(Audisnce cutburst.)

FEMALE AULDIENCE MEMEEER: Yeah. They
can't do anythina --

MI3. FIORITOC: Excuse me. The
stenographer -- excuse me. The stenographer needs to
know who's zpeaking.

MAEYQR MAHLER: Ovr ordinance says all
cell tawérg mnst gd on land cwned by the Borcugh of

Wanague, but there's s section that says that if

either —- if the —-- that if the area dges not fit the

neeas th@_prap&rty the Borough of Wanaque owns, it
can be placed at either —-- at. property owned by
gither board of educatiﬁn, which meané the high
school or the grammar school.

So if they -- =sc since it didn't fit an
our property, we =sald -- we gave them the permission
to =ite it on their property, but they =still hawve to
go throuogh the appréval process, |

FEMALE AUDIEWCE MEMEER: Wheo's the
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1 pergan for the --

2 : THE ©OURT REPORTER: I'm sorry, your

3 name, pPlease.

4 CHATRMAN FOULON: Mo, walt a minute,

5 exciuse me, hald aon.

8 ME. LUOCIANT: 30 —--

7 - CHRIBRMAN FOULDN: Wait a minute, Tommy.,

g hold on.

4 Pleasze, we have a court stenographer.

10 2he cannct record what three people are =aying at

11 OnCE. Okay? ?
12 . . And the reascn we have 'a court E
13 stenographer, I reguested one tonight, kecause I said ?
14 no matter which.way this goes, there's geing to be

15 lawsuits somewhare. .Gkay?

1l& _ This is the efficial record. S0,

17 pleaée, one person apeak at a time.

18 ME. LUCIANI: Ckay. Thank vou.

15 And I just want tao ask my last

20 question: What emergency access i3 golng to be
21 available?

22 ME. MEEZE: Te what, to the company?

23 ME. LUOCIANT: Te the fagcility, right,

24 te what youn're building.

25 ME. MEESE: Tony, da you want to
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discuss the access?

ME. SGUALTIERTI: I think you addressed
it esarlier when it gets regularly maintasined and if
the zite goes down, then --

MR, LUCIANI: I'm talking emergency
ACCEES. H

I'm a firefighter, haw am I agoing to
get there? How am I going to get in there? How ém I
going to get in this secure géte whére no kids are
going to climb, but I gnt.ta get in there to da
something, somebody gets hurt, we n&ed an ambulance
in there.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Thére'll be --
there'll be lock box a2z is regquired by most
husinesses. There'll he a lock hox that the fire
depaftment will have access Lo,

ME. LUCIANT: Okay. I want to know
that --

CHAIEMAN FOULON: Tesn .

MR,:LUCIANI: ——- begcawuse this is such a
saecuure facility I want to knaow -—-

MR . MEEZE: T-Mckile has no problem
giving the fire department --

ME. LUCIANI: Okay. and how aﬁout an

accesgs repad? Will there be a reoad going --
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ME. HMEESE: 2nd that's what I asked
Tony_~—

MER. GUALTIERL: There's a lZ~-faaot
agcess drive vup to the facility.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEER: From where.

MR..LUCIANI: Twelve-foot wide, 12-foot
up from - -the parking lot?

ME. GUALTIRRI: Twelve—foot wide right
from one of the parking speots going upp_ It's on one
af the plans.

ME. LUOCIANTI: Oh, akay. I didn't see
the plans. I'm sorry.

All right. Oh, I did hawe one more.
What is thé egtensian of the tower? I know vou said
how high it was, with the array is the terminclogy, I
beliewe, what 1s the width of the array?

ME. GUALTIERT: It's 12- fto l5-f=et
wide at the face.

MH. LUCTAWNT: Twelwe La 15 at the baﬁe
anﬁ how about --

MER. GURLTTERT: At the face.

ME. . LUCIENI:. oh, ckay. Okay. nll
right.

fhank you,

CHAIRMAN FOULON: That'=s with the
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antennas?

MER. GUALTIERI: It's 25-by-30.

CHATRMAN FCOULOM: - That'=m with the
antennas?

MER. GUALTIEERT: Right, and the rcompeound
i=s 25-by-30.

CHAIRMAN FOULOW: Yeah. Okay.

MR. LOCIANI: . Thank you.

CHAIRMAN FOQULON: Okay. Thank vyou,

Tommy .

Who's next?

ME. BERG: Thank wyou.

Good evening. My.name is RBobert Berg.
I'm an attarney. I represent Sheera Mischel and the
coalition. The Wanague Haskell --

ME. VWELTEI: Who are the membhers of the
coalition?

MR. BERG: I'm not going te list all
thé members of the coalition.

ME. VELTERI: T asked you for a iist of
vour clients at the last mee;ing.and I haven't
received itT.

MF. BERG: Well, Sheera's my client.
And I alse represent this caoalitdion,.

MER. VELTRI: What is her address?
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M3. MISCHEL: 83 Grist Mill EBaoad.

ME. VELTRI: I'm sorry, I didn't hear
you, ma'am.

M5, MISCHEi: g3 G?ist Mill RBaoad.

MR. VELTRI: 0Okay. Are you within
200 fest?

M3. MISCHEL: NMa, I'm not.

ME. VELTRI: Okay.

THE COURT REFORTER: Weanld you please
sgpell your last nmame?

M5. MISZHEL: Mizgchel, M-I-5-C-H-E-L.

ME. BEERG: Two-and-a-half weeks ago I
sent a 3Il-page letter.

CHAiRHAN FOULOM: Yes.

ME. MEESE: Mr. Berg, you didn't send
it to me --

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEWMEBER: Why doesz he

have Lo —--

[Bimultanesus Speaking. )

ME. WELTRI: You didn't send 1t to me
either. ¥Yau sent it tao the --

ME. MEESE: —- and you didn't send a
letter of representation at the last mesting.
ME. WELTERI: —-- the secretary.

HME. MEESE: o I'd appreciate 1If you
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would send it 2o I know who you are, where you're
from, so I can communicate with you.

2nd I really would appreciate the
courtesy of yvou giving me a coﬁy of the letter that
you hawve sent to the baoard.

ME. BERSG: Have you read the letter?

ME, . MEESE: I haven't seen the letter.
T heard.about it tonight for the first time.

ME. BERG: Qlkay.

I'1l send you the letter.

ME. WELTEI: Do you have an extra copy
for him tonight?

ME. BERG; after I'm ﬁDnEr I'll giwe
him the letter.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEBER: Wee hawve the

letter.
.MR. WELTRI: After you're done?
FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: We hawve it.
FEMALE AUDIENCE ﬁEMBER: Giwe 1t to
him.

FEMALE AUDITENCE MEMEER: Here you go.
ME. BEERG: I assume that the hoard --
"MR. VELTRI: Are you going to supply us
a list aof the ﬁeople.in the coalition?

ME. BERGE: I don't believe I need to do

i
i
i
!
1
.
.
i
i
i
i
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ME. WVELTEI: Well, you do, because we

don't want them to testify if wou're going te be
presenting their obkjecticns.
ME. BERG: They're not testifying

tonight. W®Wo one else 15 testifying toniaht.

ME. VELTRI:. Heone of them's teztified

toniaht?

ME. BERG: Heo, and no one ——- we're not

testifying. Thisz is pubklic comment.

ME. WELTERTI: Well, are they objecting

o T pub;ic record?
FEMALE AUﬁIENCE MEMBER: Yes.
ME. BEEG: Tes,
ME. WELTERTI: Fersonally?
FEMALE AUDIENCE MEEBER: Yes.
ME. REEG: Right.
ME. YWELTERI: Well, who are they?
ME. BEEREG: The people who =zpoke
toanight, they gave you Cheir names and their

addresses.

M5. MIECHEL: I fundraised teo pay £for

him. ¥You're asking whoe we are.

ME. YELTRI: ¥ou don't want to giwve us

the mame=s of the people vou represent in the
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coalition, is that what we're putting on the record,
gir?

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: I put m&ney
toewards the lawyer.

ME. VELTRI: I'm asking the attorney a.
gquestion.

MER. BERG: I'm not listing evervone who
contributed to the legal defense fund, no.

ME. VELTEI: Okay.

That'za fine.

ME. BER{: .I don't see that I need to
do so0.

ME. VELTEI: Natéd for the“recard, sir.

ME. BERG: I don't need toe do so.

ME. VELTRI: Yes; vou da.

FEMALE BAUDIENCE MEMBER: There are
several of us who -—-

ME. ¥YELTRI: We're asking for it and
you're denying usz.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: FPeople can go
on GoFundMe,

CHATEMAN FOULOQN: One person at a time
please.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEEE: That's what.

IT'm telling weou, having a2 discussion.
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ME. BEERG: This Shoﬁidn’t be hastile,
I den't undergtand why you're hostile. HNow —-

ME. YELTRI: I'm not hostile.

MR. BERG: Yaou're -—-

MR. VELTRI: I'm trying to he ethical.

MR. BEERG: I think =--

CHATIRMAN FOULON: I think your 3l-page
letter was hosztile encough.

ME. BERG: It was not hﬁstile at all.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Well, I —-

ME. BERG: It was suppcsed to hbe
informative.

ME. ZLATEE: You should be ashamed of
yourself for what you wrote after that letter went
ocut .

CHAIEMAEN FOULOM: Yeah.

MR. BERG: That's a disturhing thing
oW — -

MR. SLATER: Well, taoo had, be
disturked.

MF. VELTRI: Do you have any witnesses
to present tonight?

MR. BERG: No, I'm giving puklic
comment on behalf of my client.

MR. VELTRI: Public comment, no
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203

CHATRMAN FOULOW: Do you hawe a

gquestiaon?

ME. BERG: I'm making a comment, 3if

you'd allow me to do so, please, =ir.

Wow, I had requested at the last time I

spoke that this board, which is entitled to hire its

pwn experts, an RF sxpert and a landscape sxpert, to

de so. And I repeated that regunest in my letter.

2nd I don't see any expert that the board has

retained.

MR. VELTRTI: Have you retained an
eXpert?y

MER. BERG: Ho, because --

MR. VELTRI: Haz wour clients retaiﬂed

experts?

MER. BERG: Abhsolutely not.

ME. VELTRI: Okay.

ME. BEEG: It =zhculd ke the

responsibility --

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBEER:

I do have --

ME. BERG: I't should be the
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responsibility of this board representing the public

here to retain vour own experts at -- to be paid for

ME. VELTEI: That's up toc the
discretion of the béard, sir.

MR. EEERG: That's correct, and if the
bhozrd exercises --

ME, WELTEI: That's not gour
discretion, their.discxeticn.

ME. BERG: That's correct. It should
e a responsibile exercise of your duties teo do so.
It's remarkabkle to me.

I represent clients all across the
country, in front of boards Like this all across the
country. And ne board has ewver, when given the
opportunity, declined te do so.

¥You have -- you're relying an their
representaticns akaut their need abkout a gap in
coverage without having your own expertize here and
that, ﬁo me, 15 mind boggling.

Now, they're saying they need the ceall

tower. There are other sclutions. You had talked
abaut a booster. You asked the wrong guesticon with
all due respect. ¥ou should have been talking akout

small—~cell facilities fthat are affixed to utility
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poles in the public right-of-way. Those are not
boonsters. Those actually are fransnitters. and they
transmit signal. And they have capacity. S0 you <an

add capacity and coverage throcugh the use of
small-cell facilities. And that's the way to cure
T-Mobile's cowverage issue for in-house coverage,
becawvase you actually want 5% coverage to he olose to
the residences, not to be on Lop of a 115-foot
antenna at the high school to.get yeur BG signal,
which dgesn't travel hecause of the signal wavelength
through buildings and through foliage as well.

So that should have heen the question
that was zsked of the expert here. And there's been
no inqpiry of alternative, less intrusive, poszikhle
solutions here then £o put up this fawerf which I'm
not talking.aboﬁt health at all, but public =zafety.
It'; nuts Le put a tower so close To an actiwvely used
high school. You got a thnusanﬂ people a day coming
in and ouwt of this building. Feople —- kids walk
through the woods there £o go to the Checkers,
whafevér that convenience store is5.

FEMALE AUDLIENCE MEMREER: oulckChek.

MALE AULDIENCE MEMEER: guickChelk.

ME. BERG: QuickChek.

and they go te their homes and they
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hang out in the weods there, you know, these towers
collapse. There was a -- last week down in -- there
was a tornade in Florida, a cell tower callapaed.in
the middie of the highway.

In Septembher 28th, 2023 a cell tower
caught f£ire in Sacramento on the Interstate -—- I-20
Interstate.

0n O¢ctober 23rd, % cell ftower owned by
T-Mobile in Andover, Kansas caught fire in a park,
was in danger of collapsing. They had to evacuate
the park and an office building nearby.

Te's qust insane to pud something =0
close to 2 heavily-occupied building when there's

really ne need to do that. ¥ou really need to laok

tor alternatives. You really need the expertise of
your own expert whe's independent. T rely oan

T—Mobile.and Mokilitie to tell wvou thgir needS;'it‘s.
—~—- it's like:the Bolling Stones sone, "You can't
always get what vyou want.™

¥oen have the powesr here to tell them
they're not in compliance with your pretty robust
municipal crdinance. You know, you hawve eight geals
in that ordinancg and as I sald in the letter and a=
I =zaid the last time, and as Mr. Luciani said, this

tower violates 21l the geoals of your ordinance.
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2¢ how can you say that just because it
fits, there's no variance reguired, and they meet the
getbhack reguirements that vyou have no power here.

¥ou have total power Lo dictate where
the tocwer can be. ¥You can't prohibit a tower, you
know, and say, oh, you can't -—- we don't want your
T-Mobhile tower in the town. They alreﬁdy have two
towers that they are on in town. 50 you're not
prDhibiting theﬁ from coverage in the town. And T m
saying they should put small cells up in the public
right-of-way and get their 5G coverage.

I1'm not saying they shouldn't get L&
coverage in town. This is an alternative you haven't
evTen looked at.

S0 to grant approwval for what I think
is koth 2a public safery hazard, a.éevere public
safety hazard, and alsoc a fisual intrvsion. 1 ﬁean,
thiz towexr is going to ks ugly. They're talking
about a Monopine, now you brought the Monocpine up.

A Monopine, this is something T

discovered in a case I have out in Lake Tahaoe. y:!
Monopine has -- of this height has 10,000 pounds of
FVC fake pine needles and it's made cut of -- the

branches are made out of epoxy, fiberglass reenforced

plastic. Thesze needles become very brittle very

P —mmTIST T
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quickly in the UV.. They-fall cff. They break into
microplastics extremely rapidly. ¥Yau're in a zone
and it locks 1like it's the Highlands zone, it won't
£fly. It's just not poszible to do that here. TYou'll

have a major, majecr problem with the envirocnmental

issue with thisz stuff becoming ~-—- vyou knoew, I have a
video of it from Lake Tahae. This stuff clumps --
falls in giant clumps and it's 2o hrittle. It ju=t

crumbkles in yvour hand.

‘50 this is going teo wash into your
reservolrs. And —-- s fhat‘s a really na-go.

80 you're talking about four lewels of
the antenna arrays, boine antennas per lewvel, 1it's 386
antennas that these people who live around the tower
are goling fo bhe =ztaring at, that horrific industrial
structure in the nice suburban community. That's
awful. |

5o you have Ltwoe very solid hases tao
reject.this tower under your awn ordinance and under
the law. I mean, forgeft about the health iazsues,
which clearly are import%nt tao peoplé and to me too,
but you're not allowed to consider that.

S5 there'z really no reason to allow
this tewer when there are alternastives awvailable that

haven't even been explored.




10

11

1z

12

14

15 |

14

17

1a

15

20

21

22

23

24

25

200

ind why neot get an expert ta help you

understand this? Dan't rely on me. Certainly doan't
rely ocn them. They have a wvested interest. Tou know
T-Mohile is5 not ewven building this tower. Who is

p;ying For the tower? Mobilitie is building the
tower. T-Mochbile hasan't —-- is not going to put a dime
out inte building this tower.

o while T-Mobkile is getting the
favPred position on the tower, it's neot at riak here.
It doe=szn't hawve any capital sxpenditures. It'=s this
Mobilitie company. Who is Meobilitie? I den't know
who Mobilitie is.

These towers —-- these are speculativwe

tower companies, they try to get as many arrays of

antennas on thesé_tawers as possible, you know, With
the Spectrum Rct, I would say it's & pretty good bet
that they're going to increase the tawer ancther
20 feet a=z scon as they build fhe tower. Why not?
It's another level of rental stream of income for
Mobilitie cr whonever Mobhilitie =2ells the tower to in
the next f;ﬁ VEIrS. These are basically real estate
plays for these leasing companies, These speculative
companies.

&nd what kind of insvrance iz thera?

God forkbid someone dewvelcops injury from wireless
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1 radiatien exposure. Who i1s goaing to pay for that?
2 The school board is going to wind up paying, the
3 tawpayer is going to pay, because there's no
4 insurance coverage available. There's no commercial
5 market that provides underwriting for wireless
& radiation exposures. Tou're looking --
7 MR. SLATER: Has anvbody bheen diagnosed
B or btreated for radiation damagés?.
=] ME. BEEG: Yaz.
10 ME. S3LATER: S0 if this is --
11 ME. BEERG: Yes, I have many physicians
1z who are treating patients for various aliments
13 arising from radiation.
14 There's a City of Pittsfield in
15 Massachusetts.
la | ME. MEESE: Mr._Chairmén,_we've now
17 gone fraom public comment to testimony.
11 jAudience suthurst.)
15 FEMALE ATUDIENCE MEMBER: Let him
20 finish.
21 FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEBEE: Let him
22 finiash.
23 FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: Let him
24 finish.
25 CHATEMAN FOULON: Juiet.
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ME. MEESE: I okject. He has - gone from
public comment to testimeny.

CHATEMAM FODLOHN: Eight.

ME. BERSG: Well, I'm just ——- it's not
testimeony I'm giving --

FEMARLE AUTUDIEHCE MEMEER: It's not
tectimony, he's answeriﬁq a guestion.

ME. BERG: I'm answering his guestion.

ME. MEEZE: He i3 not an expert. He's
an attorneiy.

ME. BERG: T'm giving you news
informatian. |

FEMRLE ARUDIENCE MEMBER: HBe's an
attorney.

MALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: ¥You're an
attorney tao.

FEMALE AUDIEWZIE MEMEEER: Thi=z is --

he's just astating —--

[Aundience outburst.)

ME. MEESE: and if you to g9 on under
cath and testify, then that's what you should do, "
instead of standing up there and pretending vou're a
member of the public and then spewing out all of
these things -~

ME. BER®G: Well, I can testify --
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ME. MEEZE: -- and it's2 not proper.

ME. BEREG: I can testify if you want
about an inecident that occurred with 2 Verizon tower
in the City of Pittsfield, Massachusetts,.where the
Board of Health isgssued an order that they
subsequently had to revaoke because the city board
wouldn't hire an attorney for them to defend a
lawsuit.

ME. MEESE: Again, Mr. Chairman, this
is neot public comment. This i testimony. He ™=
trying te —-- he'sz trying ta'state.things that he
doesn't hawve an expert to astate. It's not proper.

ME. BERG: It*s all in the public
records, bhut --

ME. SLATEE:. I need to correct you on
cne thing.

ME. BERG: Sure.

CHAIRMAN FOULOMN: Yéah,

ME. SLATEE: You said "Monopine.”
"Monopole™ was the word.

If you want a Monopine éntenna, ¥ou ogo
down 208 to Cedar Hill Avenue and there's= a big green
tree 120 feet up in that area.

ME . BERG: ERight.

And go te the base of that tree --




2173 s
1 ME . SiATER: I did and there's nothing
2 there other than debris that local pecple and
a motorist throw on the ground.
4 ME. BERG: Ga in oa month or Cwo. I've
5 seen what happens there. This stuff falls
G immediataly.
7 ' ME. SLATER: It doesn'™t --
2 _ : ME. CRILLY: B&nd you accused me of
g making that questioﬁ — -
140 MER. SLATEER: -—- happen.
11 ME. CRILLY: -- it wasn't me, that's
1z ugly as sin so. .. .
12 {Laughter.)
14 | | ME. SLATER: You're twisting things
15 arognd.
1a MR. BERG: I'11 send you the wideo from
17 Lake Tahos, ¥you can see,
18 _ . ME. SLATER: I'm not interested in your
12 -
20 . ME. BERG: Fine.
21 ME. B5LaTER: My mind's made up =~
22 ' : MR. BERG: Okay.
23 ME, SLATER: -- don't coenfuse me.
24 _ fLaughter.)
25 | CHAIRMAN FOULON: oOkay.
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Thank wyou..
ME. BEERG: Thank
CHAIEMAN EFOULOMN:

up a guestion --

M3. MISCHEL: Let

FEMALE AUDIENCE M
speak.

ME. MISCHEL: I w

public.

CHATEMAN FOULOW:

MS._MISCHEL: IT'm
want to =speak.

CHAIRMANW FOULON:

M5. MISCHEL:

CHATRMAN FOULON:
when I -- when T tell you, vou
gquestion for the.attorney that
some other guestions.

MAR. MEESE: Isn't
My, Berg?

CHATRMAN FDﬁLﬁN:
represented --

ME . MIéCHEL: But

CHHIRMHH FOULONW:

represented Ey atTorney. Okay.

Vol

Mr. Meese, 1t breought

me speak.
EMEEER: She wants to

ant ta speak, I™m

Excusse me.

a resident here and I

Well --

I want to zspeak.

Well, youa'll spealk

can speak. I have a

Mmaybe he can answer
she represented by
Tes, she's

I -- I can speak.

Yes, You are

L. T
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FEMALE RUDIENCE MEMEBER: That doesn't
take away hgr right to speak,.

M2. MISCHEL: Then ask the Mayor --
then hawve my éttorney ask the Mayor why we weren't
informed.

CHATRMANW FOULON: Informed of what?
M5. MISCHEDL: Before you voted, hecause
you represent us.

MAYOR MAHLER: Every meeting we have 1=
a public meeting.

CHRIRMEN FOULON: And it's adwertised.

MAYOR MAHLER: We puhiish the agendas
hefore the meetings.

M5, MISCHEL:
interests of the people in this roam, that you
supposedly live amongst, are friends with, you care
about, you care about the community.

CHAIEMARN FOULON: Excuse me .
MS; MISCHEL: The constitunents=, we pay
your salary, right?. 2o why weren't we even a thought
in, your mind, of a courtesy®?

ﬁnd you, Bridgette, I =poke to you -- -

FEMALE EUDIENCE MEMBERE: Rbsaluteli.

M3. MISCHEL: ~~- weah, did you even look

at the data?

S0 you represent the best
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ME. MEESE: Mr. TChairman, this is

really —-- this is improper.

me . Teah.

their --

the —--

FEMELE'HUDIENCE MEMEER: I did.
ME. SLATER: At the meeting --

CHATRMAN FOULOH: Wait, walt, esxcuse

We're way off track here,

(Avudience cutburst.)

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Arnd it a1

ME. MEESE: Comments should ke made to

CHATREMAN FOULON: Ma'am?

ME. MEESE: —-- the pecple testifying or

questions to the board —--

CHAIRMAN FOULON: 3it down please.

ME. MEESE: -- a guesticn teo a witness.
MS. MISCHEL: I have --—

CHATEMAN FOULON: 2it down, pléase.

M5. MIECHEL: I have experts that will

speak, all I'm saying.

ME. SLATEER: ¥Yeah, well --
ME. WVELTRI: Tonight.

M3, MISCHEL: Yovu don't have to pay for

it, they don't have to pay for it —--

MR. VELTRI: Are they here?
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CHAIEMAN FOULON: Where are your
experts?

‘M5, MISCHEL: I need & peostponement so
I can get them to come. Okay? I didn't know that
aou were reguiring emperts.

MALE AUDIEWCE MEMEEZR: We had thr@g
weaks,

M53. MISCHREL: We had three weeks to

prepare for this.

_CH&IRMAN FOULCH: We're not reguirzing
experts.,

M. MIZCHEL: I-funﬁraised'ta get an
attorney —-

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Your attefney -~ your
attorney —-

M3. MISZCHEL: -~ that sheould count faor
something.

CHAIRMAN FGULDN; -~ is reguiring it.

211 right. Enocugh.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEBER: Treat him like
a real apforney, because he's a real attorney.

MZ. MISCHEL: 1eéh, ¥ou were S50 hastile
Lo him.

CHAIRMAN FGULDN; He made a good point,

ckay, which, wou know, so mized up on this, akay,
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which way te go and what have you.

Have you looked into the alternatives
that he suggested?

MR. MEESE: Yes.

CHAIRMALN FOULOHN: cell -- cell sites on
the public right-~of-way?

MR. MEBSE: And what he didn't tell
vau, and he wenld have if he was under cath, is that
there is5 no backup for them.

80 when the light=s go dewn, they go
down tao. So just when you need vour cellphone to
work, if doeszn't work because your electric is out.
Whereas here, on a ﬁacro gite, wou hawve a robust
batftery backup or generator which ycu don't have in
any of the small cells.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Okaiy.

ME. BEERG: In most severe storms, the
cell towers.go out taoa.

. ME. MEESE: That's not true. And you
know that's not true.

| ME. BER®G: I't's cften -- i; is true and
it happeried in --

CHAIBMAN FOULON: Yeah, but they --
they have backup.

ME. EEER&: Mo, They go down. The
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towers get damaged in these storms.

{2udience cutburst.)

MR. MEESE: You know we —--

CHATRMAN FOULOGH: I den't —— I den't --

FEMRLE AUDIENCE MEMEER: They da.

MER. CEILLY: I'm asking regarding the
applicant --

FEMALE ATDIENCE MEMEBER: They do.

MR..CEILLY: -— regarding the
right-of-way --

| ME. MEESE: Wait, I'm sorry?

MER. CRILLY: Fegarding the right-aof-way
tuwersr_tﬁere's na salar technology that -- with |
battery storage that could powesr them?

ME. MEESE: They do not do battery
backup{ They do not —-- therse's ne generator
capabilities on those.

2o ﬂhen-the lights go down, they go
down.

MR, CRILLY: Well, no, what I'm savying,
though, is that they're smaller units individually,
Go wouldn't they have less of a power demand, then
the -- the fower?

ME . MEEEE: They probakly hawve 1ess.of

a tower demand, but they don't have backup for themn.
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That's the aone —-- they alsoc have wery
small coveragde. And in a2 coverage gap this size,
they're not the appropriate soiution.

ME. CRILLY: Okay. And T ~-~- and I.used
the wrong terminelogy using the WiFi and the router
booater —--

MR..MEESE: Right.

ME. CRILLY: -~ whatewver, I wasz Lrying
to create an analogy, that's what I was doing, but

you knew conceptually what T was trying to say, but

ME. BERG: Zure.

But wou got a totally different answer,
which i= -- the an%wer is they can transmit. They
can add capacity.. And you can solwe the problem |
using small-cell facilities on the right-of-way,
which is how Hew York City is= dDing it new, far
instance, there are literally hundreds- or thuﬁsands
of these towers going --

ME. MEESE: nd, again, you know, he's
testifyving —-

ME. BERG: It's not what he wants.

ME. MEESE: Wait & minute,

ME. BERGE: ¥You know he wants= his tower.

ME. MEESE: What he's saying in New
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York City is just so false that you're standing up
here, vou know that that's not trué. |

MEB. REEG: I£ 1s true.

ME. MEEESE: For capacity, but the
coverage i1s coming from the macre site from the
rooftops, and yoo knew that and you're testifying
hefoare this board or trying to testify --

MR. BEERG: You cah power == Yol pawer
tﬁe small cells with fiberoptic rcable going directly
to the small ﬁells.

ME. MEESE: You kneow it's just
iﬁpraper. If this gentleman wants to hire an

atteorney [sic] teo come --

ME. BER{=: This is why you need an

eXpert --

ME. MEESE: —-- and talk, w¥ou showld have
hired --

MER. RBRERG: This is why ¥ou need an
eXpert,

ME. HEESE: -— an attorney {sic] to
caome -—- or hired an expert to came and talk.

To have him stand up here and gay
things that we just know are not true is just
inappropriate.

ME. BERG: ¥You're saying 1t's noat true.
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1 ¥ou teld them that the case, that their municipal

2 ordinance is not legal. I showed them in my paper

3 that yaulre -- you're full of crap.

4 | MR. MEESE: Oh, vyeah, well you should
5 take a loak at yvour —-—

B CHATRMAN FOULOGH: 211 right. All

7 right. We're getting a little ocut of hand here now.

] Okay.

o Thank wyou.

10 ME. BERG: Sure.

11 ' CHATRMAN FOULON: Is there anyone else? E

1z . No, ma'am, you had your attorney

1z testify for you.

14 M5. MISCHEL: You just told me when I
15 was standing up here that I'1ll get a chance to.speak,

16 you did --

17 QHHIRMHN FOULON: Well, ockay --

18 M53. MISCHEL: -- did you not?

1% CHATRMAN FCOULOMN: But yqu had your

a0 attorney —- wou wWere represented by an attorney.

21 ME. MISCHEL: And —-- and T am going to
22 ask a few guestions that my attorney didn't speak, I

23 know my righfs.
24 CHAIRMAN FOULON: Well, what do vyou...

Z5 M5. MISCHEL: I know my rights.
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CHATRMAN FOULON: o ahead.

M5. MISCHEL: Okay. Thank you.

I have --

CHATEMAN FOULON: We need name and
address=s.

M5. MISCHEL: Sheera Mischel, 83 Grist
Mill ERecad.

T hawe experts, doctars, engineers who
will speak to wou. They will speak to you pro bono,
But I hawve them.

I need mere than three weeks to =-- to
make them appear. 50 I need you to postpone it.

It's clear, everybody, you guyé, you
guys and you guys, are -- and clearly you, are all
henefitﬁing somehow frem it. Maybe not you, because
you just entered the picture.

CHAIEMANW FOULON: I -~ I take great --
I take ‘great exception to that.

ME. ELATER: Yeg.

ME. CRILLY: I da too.

CHATIRMAW FOULOCH: Great exception.
There iz not oneg perscn up here that is benefitting
from anything.

MS. MISCHEL: 80 then let me bring my

experts.
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1 éﬁAIRMRN FOULON: We are all

2 volunteering our timé.

3 M5%. MIESECHEL: 5o then let me bring my
4 eXperts,

5 CH&IRMEﬁ FCULON: Bring your experts.
& M5, MISCHEL: Okay.

7 Zo postpone the vote.

] MR. VELTEI: Whao are your experts?

! MS. MISCHEL: Dr. Kent Chamberlin.

14a | CHAIRMAN FOULON: Who?

11 MR. VELTEI: Where 15 he located?

1z | MZ. MIECHEL: He iz in Hew Hampshirse.
13 CHATREMAN FOUOLON: and what is the . il

14 | doctor going to testify?

15 M5. MISCHEL: I will give yvou an
1& engineer,  I'll give you a radio freguency engineer.

17 I'11 give vou a deoctor with a FPh.D. okay? I will

13 get you experts, and as é resident of this town --
15 MER. MEEZE: Mr. Chazirman --

20 MZ. MISCHEL: No, you be guiet.

21 ME. MEEESE: Mr. Chairman, if she is

22 looking to bring —-
23 M5. MISCHEL: You he gquiet. I'm a
24 | resident.

25 CHAIRMAN FOULOW: ExXxcuse me.
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ME. MEESE: .If vou're lacking te bring
a doector in that issu; is preempted ky thizs bocard —-

CHATRMAN FOULON: Eight.

MR. MEEEE: And weTre going to abject
to hawing him show up.

CHAIEMAN FOULOWN: Ten.

We ﬁili not listen teo a2 doctor.

MS‘.MISCHEL: If you are supposed to

protect the residents —-

MR. MEESE: Let's not —-- let's not
waste time.

MS., MISCHEL: - anﬁ the public health?
ITf you'lre -— 1f yvou, wyou have somebody, you have a

family member or a scon With brain cancer, v¥ou're naot
the least hit curigus?

I'm telling you I will bring you
exXperts.,

CHAIRMAN FOULGN: And there's not a
doctor in the world that will testdfy —-

[Simultaneous Speaking.)

M=. MIS5CHEL: There is mounting data
that says that cellphones and multiple types of --

CHATRMAN FOULOMN: And there's mounting
data --

M2, MISCHEL: Why do wvou —--
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CHALERMAN FOULON: == there i5 the same

amcant of data that says it's neot.

MZ, MISCHEL: As a father, you'zre not

even wanting te look at --

CHAIRMAN FOULON: T am wery concerned

about it.

MZ., MISCHEL: But fou're noet wanting to

leck at the data.

CHRAIBRMAN FOULON: I am wvery concerned

about it.

M5, MISCHEL: S0 let me bhring my
experts.

CHRAIBRMAN FOULON: It i= éut Df.eur
hands. Okay?

TYou can hawve 100 doacters come and

testify —--

M5. MISCHEL: Okavy. We will --

CHAIRMAN FOULON: -— but the FCC ——

M5, MISCHEL: Okay. We'll talk about
cellphones, I put it down. I sleep with it. on —-- no,
no, no, no, now you're going to hear me. You asked a
question, I'm goinq.to give you an anSwer; I put it
down. Right? I can turn it on.my airplane mode. I
can turn it off. I have a ELaour-year-old, a

three-year-old, do I give them a cellphone and a
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tablet? Ha. I mowed here about twWwo yYears ago., L
mowved from Fort Lee. I.watched them put up all the
towers, all the antennas. I was surrcunded by 1300
of them, I zaw my children suffer from that. I szaw
them have issues, okay, from that.

S0 you're sitting here, you're
langhing, vyou're not evening-listeninq ta somebody
#lse who has a c¢hild who -- wha has experienced -—-

CHATEMAN FOULON: Ma'am, ockay, bhecause
you're not listening. Okay?

. M5. MISCHEL: I can chaaose --

CHAaTEMAN FOOLOW: We have no control
aver the health issvues cf it. He have neo control
whaﬁsaever. The FCC dictates -

ME. MISCHEL: He =zaid for ne to ger
experts, for fhe appozitions to get experts.

And I'm the oppositicn, here I am
opposing. |

CHATLEMAN FOULOM: Yea.

MS. MISCHEL: -- and I will ga£ you
experts.

CHATEMAN FOULOWN: Naot an experxt on thE_
health henefits of it or the health --

ME. MISCHEL: Olkasy. Ckay. 8o I'11

give you a radio frequency expert.
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CHAIEMAN FOULON: Okavy.

M5. MISCHEL: Ckay. There yvou go.
That's an expert that you're willing to listen to.
Why? Because there is8 s5ome veéted interest amongst
this greoup and that aroup, even though they seen tq
not 1like each other. I dan't kneow if it's a
horse-and-pony =zhow where you guys are 2l]l Ffine with
this.going up .

CHaAaTEMAN FOULON: Ho, we're not.

ME. ELATER: Mo, we'lre not.

CHaIRMAN FOULOHN: Ho, we're not.

M5. MISCHEL: Then make a decision, no.
¥ou hawve an ordinance that allaws you that. I knew
that =something was --

| MALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: It's time for
the tazpayers to Crowdfund the lawyers toe fight the
lawsuit from T—Mobile. |

[Audience ocuthurst. )

M5. MISCHEL: What's you say?

MALE, AUDIEWCE MEMBER: I said the
taxpayer which will Crowdfund the lawyers --

MZ. MIZCHEL: TUg .

MALE AUDIENCE MEMBEE: -- to fight the
lawsuit from T-Mcohile,

M5, MIECHEL: We will sue wyou. Okay?
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1 CHATRHMILY FOULON: That's your right,.
2 | MS. MISCHEL: Zo you're golng to let me
3 bring -- wyou're going to let me bring my experts?
4 You're going to give me time, postpone ?f
5 the wvote and let me bring my experts?
g . Baecause clearly you're golng ta wvate ;
T ves. E
] CHRIEMAN FDT_TLDN:. I have tc; ask the
9 attorney Tto give uns anh extensian.
10 MS. MISCHEL: Wow.
11 ME. MEESE: Mr. Ghéirmén, we will not
1z grant a further eztension.
13 CHATRMAN FOULOM: There you go.
14 [ U PEWALE AUDEIBECE MEMBER: WHa's in’ i
15 ..control?
1&g ME. MEESE: As we'we indicated befare
17 -—
18 _ FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Why is it his ;E
12 contrcl? He's not a2 part of this town. ;
. I
20 ME. MEESE: Because we're ~- t
21 CHAELIEMAN FOULOCH: De you want to
22 explain?
23 ME. VELTRI: BEecanse we hawve a time
24 limitation to grant the --
25 (Budience outhuist.} {
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FEMALE AUDTENCE MEMEER: Tt's been --

M5, MISCHEL: They waited 15 wvears.

FEMATLE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Ten vyears.

(hudience outhuzst.}

ME. vELTRI: I'm not going te =zhout
cver these people.

CHATRMAN FOULON: o,

MR;'ﬁELTRI: We have z 4h5-day time
limitation to approve or disapprove the site plan.

If we delay 1t without cocnsent, then
it's an automatic approval. Okay%

That's what the -- that i1is what the

land use law say¥s for this type of site plan with no

b o .
variances and that's what we have.

8o we are goling to be bheyond 45 days 1if
we don't wote on this tenight witheut a cansen£,
that's the law, like it or not.

HALE AUDTENCE MEMBER: Vate.

FEMALE AULRTENCE MEMEER: ¥Yeah, wvote.

FEMALE HUDiENCE MEMBER : Vate with your
heart. Vote with your thoughts towards the .
Commanity. Don't“vote with'TFMebile in mind. Vote
with us in mind.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Ne, we have to vote
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FEMALE AUDIENCZE MEMBEER: With the
community in mind not with vyour elected officials.

ME. VELTRI: S0, Mr. Meese, you're
indicating that you will not grant the delay --

ME. MEESE: o .

ME. VELTRI: —-- for adjouxnmeﬁt,

ME. MEESE: Mo,

We understand the emotion, kut the
emotion doesn't trump the law.

nd the law is wery oclear. And the law

is wery oclear that this bpard, the Chairman =said it
many times, this issue is preempted by.the FCo.

T-Mabile has presented an expert that
clearly demonstrated that the emissions are weall
within the ECC.standards, ngt even close, neot even
close, leés than 2 percent, less.——

CHATRMAN FOULON: Okay. What is your
fear of -- okay. What is your fear of extending this
50 We cal hear her expert?

MR. MEESE: Because if she's looking to

bring in & doctor, we're going to object.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Mo, we're not going
to listen to the doctor.

ME. MEEEE: That'™s what's going to

happen.
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1 | ' CHATRMAN FOULOWN: We, no. . L a%ready ;H
2 taold her no doctors. Ckay? Because that's out of : ?t
3 the questian- We know that.
4 But she said she's gat a -- a radio...
5 FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: Fregquency
& enginesr.
7 M3, MISCHEL: Fadio freguency engineer.
4 ME. MEESE: 211 right. What's the name
) of your radio freguency enginesr?
14 ME. MISCHEL: I 95t made contact with
11 these people yesterday. I dan't need to anzwer tﬁat
1z questién.
13 I had three weeks -
14 CHHIﬁMRN FOULDH:. Okay. Excuse me, but
15 it would be helpfunl --
la ) ) M53. MISCHETL: I den't hawve that
.17 information. E
15 CHAIBMAN FOULON: ‘Tt would he wvery é
1a helpful if.yoﬁ did answer that question, hecaunse then ?
24 perhaps he would give us an extensicon. i
I
21 ) ME. BEEG: Eent Chamberlin, he was the ?
22 former ﬁhaixman of the electrical enginesring ;
23 department =2t the University of Neﬁ.Hampshiré. ;
24 He's got about 50 years of experience él
25 in this. E
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CHATEMAN FOULON: SOkay.

MR. VELTRI: fnd he'll ke available to

testify at the ﬁext meeting?

M5, MIECHEL: Can he Zoom in? Can we
get him ta —-

ME. SLATER: What is he going to
testify to?

ME. MISCHEL: The radic fregquency
EXPOEUTE.

{8imultanecus Speaking.)

MR. VELTRI: No, he can.testify -—

CHATBMAN FOULON: Ho, that's --

ME. EBERG: He can testify on caoverage
issues --

ME. VELTERI: -- he can testify on
Ccaverage i1is55UES --—

(Simultanecyds Speaking. ) ) .

MR . BER@: He can testify on coverage
iszues, and the technology -—-

M2, MISCHEL: ODkavy.

ME. VYELTRI: The technology on the
poles —--

ME. BERG: ~— small cell, everything
that you guys should have hired your own independent

conasunltant for.
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MHLE.RUDIEHCE MEMEEER : Alternate --—
alternate --—

ME. MISCHEL: Alternate ways.

ME. MEESE: Znd is he geoing to come in
te testify 2o we can cross examine him?

ME. BEEG: You can cross eXamlne him on
Zoom.

M5, MISCHEL: Ower Zoonm.

CHATEMAN FOULON: Okay.

ME. VELTEI: Ié ke going to write a
written report pxiof to the meetinﬁ?

MR. MEESE: Wait. Hold on. Are you
able to Zoom in this room?

FEMALE ATUDIENCE MEMBER: Tres,

CHLZIBRMAN FOULOWN: Could we?

[Rudiencé authbhurst. ]

FEMALE AUDIEWCE MEMEEER: Yeah we hawve

‘—— we have a --

M5. MISCHEL: Up to vour right.
MATRE EUﬁiEHCE MEMEER : We hawve szignals.
{Aundience outhurst. )
CHAITBEMAN FOULGCH: Duiet, please.
Please we're trying to figure out whether we can do a
Zoom meeting herse.

(Whereupon, a brief recess is held.)
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CHATRMAN FOULON: 211 right. I think

the bdrough manager said he takes care of the Zoom.

We will ask him. We Lry the Eocom. Okay?

ME. MEESE: Well, let's make sure we

have the right technoleogy here,'becéuse Wwe're not

Jgoing to —--

not 13923,

know,

me too.

this is away

relax.

FEMATE AUDIENZE MEMEER:

FEMALE AULDIENCE MEMBEER:

We do. It's

Yeah, we do.

ME. MEEEE: Would you, please —-- you

CHAETRMANW FOULOW: Excusze
ME. MEESE: This 1= just
CHATEMAN FOULON: Tes.
ME. MEESE: Eeally rude.
FEMALE AUDTIENCE MEMEER:
ME. MEESE: Really.rude.

FEMALE AUDIEWNCE MEMBER:

me: .

really rude.

30 are yau.

Tou're rude tao

ME. FEREZ: Relawx, this is my daughter,

from everyvthing.

CHATEMAN FOULOWN: Duriet.

ME. PEREZ: This iz my daughter, so

ME. MEESE: We can't all

croWwd around a
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cellphone trying to look at a EZcom, S50 we need proper
techneology to make this a prepser public —--

{dundience outhburst.)

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: ¥You literally
you just --

ME. MEESE: Stop ﬁlease.

CHAILRMAN FAULON: Excuse me.

One more ocutbhburst from the audience,
I'm going to push the button and youw all get the hell
cut. Okay.

I mean, wa're trying to run an orderly
mneeting. We got a woman here trying to take down
everyvthing that's being said. And yﬁu're wvelling and
screaming is not helﬁing gt all.

ME. MEESE: I dmnft know what wyour
technology 1is. If you have the technology to ke able
to do a proper Zoom hearing here or net.

If yvou de, we will consent tao the next

meeting. But we're going to have a vote after that

meeting because --

CHRIEMAN FOULON: Mayér, can we do o a
Foom meeting?

MAYOER MAHLER: We prohably_have enough
to do a Eoom meeting.

CHAIEMAN EFOULON: Olkay. That would be
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1 great, hecause I won't be here,

2 . ME. WVELTERIL: But yﬁu're going tao Z;om
3| in.

4 CHATRMAN FOULOHN: Tes, I'll Zocom —-

5 I"ll EZococm in. Yeah.

& MALE AUDIEMNCE MEMEEER: I'1ll Eoom in

7 too.

B MAYCOR MAHLER: I'11 hawe to check with

9 the administrstor to see 1f we s5till hawve the

10 license. Jack tells me we dan'E have a license

11 ANYmMOre., ;
12 MALE AUDIENCE MEMBER: The borough gave K
13| up the licevnse. | |
14 CHAILRMAN FOQULON: Oh.

15 COUNCTLMARW CORTELLESEA: Ton can get a

16 license, a cne-time license with Zoom, that's not an

17 i5sue.

14 CHAIEMAN FCOUOLON: 411 right.

13 COONCILTMAN CORTELLESSA: If you have

20 the capability, you conrld do that.

21 ME. MEESE: What's the date of the next
22 meeting?

23 COONCILMAN CORTELLESIA: 2lso, for the
24 attorney aver there, there are insurance companies

25 that provide RF coverage including Medicare.
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S50 don't zay there's no insurance
coverage foxr BE, pericd, end of subject. I'm not
golng to answer your gquestion. That's my answer.

ME. BERG; Lloyd's af Londen will nat

COUNCILMAN CORTELLEIZA: Teah, not
Llayd's of London. Cigna will do it. Elue
Croszs/Blue éhield will deo it. Medicare will dg it.

ME. BEEREG: BAbsclutely not.

CHAiRMAM FOULON: Febhruary 15th.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESEA: Soc some of
vour facsts are not accurarte at all.

ME. BERG: Absolutely not.

ME. WELTRTI: So we hawve your consent,
Mr. Meese, on the receord that you will cocnsent to
extenﬁ until the nezt mesting, which is
Februnary 1lhth.

ME. MEESE: Fébruary 15th tc.hear from
Mr. Chambherlin, was i1t?

MR. BERG: Rent Chamberlin.

ME. VELTRI: EKent Chamberlin will he
available to testify on Zoom and will issue a report
priocx tm the meeting so we canh distribute it to
counsel and Che board.

M53. MISCHEL: I'm sure thart won't bhe a
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prablem.

ME. VELTRI: Okay. And 1f we're going
to be dealing with, in that report the gap -- the
alleged gap issue —--

| CHATRMAN FOULGH: The need, right.

ME. VELTETI: The --

MR. BEERG: The alternate technology.

ME. VELTETI: The alternate technoloagy.

MR. BERG: Ten fill whatever gap it is,
¥ES-

ME. WELTETI: Okay. I think.that's
proper.

COUNCILMAN CORTELLESEAR: Rijht, LG
technology that's structuxe& and impacted by trees
and buildings, et cetera, that's what you're talking
about, that's the technology.

50 ahead.

CHATIEMAN FOTULOH: ﬁkay, Thank you.

"ME. MEESE: All rightf Thank you.

ME. SLATEE:. With that testimony, if we
choo=2e to override or say no, is that encugh basis --
Yo khom what I'm saying, does that giwve us encugh
foundation to build an?®

CHARAIRMAN FQULON: Well, ﬁe‘re golng to

get sued no matter what we do. Okay?
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1 {Launghter.]
2 ME. SLATEER: o what, we'll be like
2 Domald —-
4 . ME. WVELTRI: It's also just for the
3 record --
& ME. SLATEER: -- be like Donald in court.
7 _ MR. WELTRET: There is.a néwer third
2 clrouit caze in termse of the standards, Cellcq .
g Pértnership wersus White Deer.
10 ME. BERG: That's correct.
11 | I addressed it in ny letter.
12 ME. VELTRI: ind again, perhapsz your }
i3 expert will also look at that case anﬁ give testimony
14 in accordance with the standard set forth in that
15 case’
1lé ME. EEEG: Zure.
17 ME. WELTRI: So we don't hawe to have
18 -
15 o ME. BERG: That's a legal standaxd, but
20 —
21 HME. ?ELTRfE Yes,.but it's a little
22 different standard then this gap testimony.
23 ME. BEERG: Yes. Correct. We'll have.
24 him addresa that.
25 ME. VELTRI: Wery good. That way we
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get it done and, obviocuwsely, 1f wou hawve a rebut —-- if
Your expert wants to be present as well to zsbut any
tezftimony or supplement testimony on those izsues,
that's where we're going to go,.

I don't think we need to hear from any
octher experts.

ME. MEESE: If we can get
M. Chamherliﬁ’s report ten days.in édvanc&,'we Can

have an ocpportunity to —--

ME. EER&: I don't know 1f ten days,
but...

ME. WELTRI: BAs guickly as you can get
it.

ME. BEERG: As gquickly as we can.

ME. VELTRI: -- we want to be fair to
everybody --

FEMALE AUDIEWNCE MEEBER: Yes.

ME. VELTRI: ~-~ and hawe a full heaxring
and hopefully & final.

ME. BERG: We appreciate it,
Mr. Chairman.

MR, VELTETI: Okay.

CHATEMAN FOULOHN: Okay.

M. VELTRT: So we're going teoe adjourn.

There will nnt be any further notice. DOkay?
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50 there will not be further notice to
the pukblic.

FEMALE AUDIENCE MEMEER: So whatfs the
date again?

COUHNCILMAN CORTELLESSA: Febrouary lhth.

ME. VELTHT: February 15%th, 7:00.

CHAIRMAEN FOULOW: - And, Mr. Meese, yaou
will fax us an extension?

ME. MEESE: Yes.

CHAIRMAN FOULON: Thank you.

MFE. MEESE: I just put it ocn the
record, bhut I'Ll send it in.

(Whereupon, this matter will be

continuing at é future date. Time nated:

11:36 p.m. ]
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